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 MINUTES OF SWIMMING TARANAKI INC
    BOARD MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 10th May 2016 AT 7.30PM, STRATFORD
PRESENT:  Claire Weir, Sonia O’Connell, Chris Drummond, Murray How, Robbie Low, Maree Collins and Lisa Cooper (Administrator).  
APOLOGIES:
   None
CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 12th April 2016
Move these minutes be taken as read and accepted








Sonia / Murray

CARRIED

FINANCIAL REPORT
a)
Move that the Financial Reports for April 2016 be taken as read and approved and that the accounts from the financial report be approved for payment.  
b)

Move these reports be adopted and be approved and payment of invoices paid after 12 April meeting be approved.
· Accounts for approval

· Lisa Cooper, May phone & internet reimbursement



       49.00
· Lisa Cooper, mileage – 42km to Sport Forum at Sport Taranaki

       29.82
· IRD PAYE for April







     473.48
Move that the financial report be accepted as a true and correct record. 




Maree / Sonia


CARRIED
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE FINANCIAL REPORT

a)       The Flannagan Cup term investment money has not been re-invested as yet.  We are waiting for the current investment, which has a portion in it that is tagged to Flannagan Cup, this will mature as at 21st July 2016 and then the $6,800 will be re-invested.
RECORD OFFICERS REPORT 
a)
Move that the report tabled be accepted and taken as a true and correct record with an 
ammendment made to an incorrect swimmer’s club.  








Sonia / Chris


CARRIED

REGISTRAR’S REPORT

a)
Transfer of members between clubs – If swimmers are linked together, which can occur when family members join up and may receive a club membership discount; these family members need to be unlinked prior to initiating their transfer.  Your club administrator, or the regional administrator can do this by going into the club member page and clicking on the name in the far right column ‘Paid By’ box that corresponds with the name you need to release.  The swimmer will then be able to initiate their transfer via their ‘My Page’.  More information can be found on this in the National Database Administrator’s Manual - pages 12-16.
RECORDER’S REPORT

a)
2016 Oceania Championship Team – Julian Weir and Troy Balvert from Aquabladz NP have been selected to represent NZ in the Oceania team, they will be competing in Fiji, 20-25 June.
b)
NAG’s –Total medals = 19 (16 individual and 3 relay)


7 GOLD, 5 SILVER and 7 BRONZE; 3 National Age Group Records and 11 Taranaki Records


Joshua Gilbert - 5 Gold Medals; 3 National Age Group Records in 100m Breast, 50 Breast 
& 


200m Breast


Zac Reid – 1 Gold & 2 Silver Medals


Chris Johnson - 1 Gold & 1 Bronze Medal

· Eliot Lundon-Moore and Zac Reid qualified for events at the Junior Pan Pacific Champs and have since been selected on the NZ team to compete in Maui in August

c)
Julian Weir, Eliot Lundon-Moore, Jordan Gadsby, Zac Reid and have been selected on to the 
National Development Squad.  
Joshua Gilbert and Sasha Reid have been selected on to the National Talent ID Squad.

d)
Joshua Gilbert has been chosen for the Sport Taranaki future champion’s talent pool and Zac 
Reid will be continuing on into his second year with the group.

TARANAKI EVENTS
a)
TR Awards – Planning for the afternoon was further discussed and schedules agreed upon.  Chris felt that the Blazer Committee process of going through the nominations and choosing who gets the awards should have been done at a meeting rather than via e-mails.  This was taken on board and it was agreed that in future years a meeting should be held to discuss the nominations.
b)
TR Winters – A request is to be put out for ‘Meet Directors’ for Taranaki Winter’s.  This role would be for a JOS or above qualified official, to take on the over-all responsibility of the session.  The Duty Club list is to be re-written to include parts of what was previously the House Manager’s role.  Lisa to talk to Andrea at the Stratford Pool and get their health and safety processes so that they can be passed onto the Meet Director and be available for the duration of the Championship.
c)
TR Camps – Camp applications and information has been distributed via clubs for members. Contact Sue and Donna regarding programmes for the camps, with Stan and Aimee as Head Coaches.  Other coaches are very welcome to attend sessions to upskill and assist.  In order to keep the camps financially viable for swimmers, ST will recompense the head coaches as in previous years, but will endeavour to provide some recompense towards the other coaches that attend sessions. 
NATIONAL EVENTS

a)
NZ Opens – Report read and accepted by the Board
b)
NAG’s – Report read and accepted by the Board with one result amended and a change to the naming of team management.
GENERAL BUSINESS
a) NZ Oceania & JPP Championship Support – The Board agreed to support Julian Weir, 

     Zac Reid and Eliot Lundon Moore $250 each towards their upcoming International Events.
Sonia / Chris


CARRIED
b)
Sport Taranaki Sport Forum – Sonia and Lisa attended this forum which had three presenters speaking.  Ben Hodges from NZCT talked about funding and answered many questions from the various RSO’s that were in attendance.  There was a discussion on Health & Safety which pin- pointed that H&S is a collaboration in duty of care that everyone must be involved in.  Howie Tamati then spoke about Sport Taranaki and its role with the RSO’s.  

It was bought up that the NPDC is doing a review on the Class 4 Gaming Act.  This is something we as a Board need to be aware of, if the number of gaming machines is reduced in Taranaki it will greatly affect the amount of funds that we will be able to tap into.  Lisa has requested that Sport Taranaki keep us in touch about this and coordinate all concerned RSO’s so that we can put our feelings across to the NPDC as a united front.
c)
Workshops – The Board agreed for Swimming Taranaki to pay for Lisa’s attendance at the Self-Management for Leaders workshop ($75) & the Not-For-Profit Governance Essentials workshop ($172.50).  Swimming Taranaki will also pay for Maree to attend the Not-For-Profit Governance Essentials workshop.
d)
SNZ Competition Structure Proposal – The on-line surveys need to be submitted by 5pm on Monday the 23rd May.  The Board was encouraged to read the paperwork, after which all board members will discuss their thoughts via email and following that, feedback can be placed via the survey. 
e)
NZSCAT – The Board agreed to support Stan, Aimee and Robbie to the amount of $250 each toward their costs in attending the NZSCAT conference in Rotorua.
STRATEGIC PLAN
a)
F10 Policy – The Camp application form has been amended and will be presented at the next meeting with the updated Policy.
Meeting Closed:  9.30pm
NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 14th June 2016 @ 7.30pm
Signed as a true and correct record...............................................................Chairperson
                                                            …...........................................................Date                                                            
3

